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Epiphany Events 
Annual Meeting  

 February 1st   

SPLASH ZONE Art Show 

 February 1st  

Monteõs Farewell Evensong 

Service  

 February 8th  

Ash Wednesday  

 February 18th 
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Imagine! 
We are in the season of Epiphany, or 

òmanifestationó, when Jesus was made known 

outside of Israel first to the Magi and then to 

the rest of the world. It has traditionally been a 

season to focus on Mission, Outreach and Evan-

gelism. One thing has become clearer to me 

over the past year as your Rector; we are at 

our best as we focus on our call to be a Church 

for others, loving our world with the life chang-

ing Gospel of Jesus Christ. Our theme for 

Epiphany is: Imagine! The World of Jesus Christ. 

It is drawn from an Advent devotion, from the 

Rev. David Scheider. In it he called for An Imagi-

native Advent Practice. Letõs claim it now as An 

Imaginative Epiphany Practice: "If Jesus were in 

charge, what would our personal lives and our 

society look like?ó  

 

Casting a Vision by answering a question  

So, letõs wrestle with that question a bit by 

thinking of it this way: What would be different 

here at St. Martinõs by the Lake, and what would 

we see in our community, if we were a Church 

full of people who asked the question, òIf Jesus 

were in charge, what would our personal lives 

and our society look like?ó  The Rev. Richard 

Coleman, Executive Director of Hope Commu-

nity Development Corporation in North Min-

neapolis, who has spoken in our Forums and 

will preach at St. Martinõs this season, has taken 

up that challenge and answered the question in 

this way, óI see hundreds and thousands of lives 

freed from poverty, neighborhoods blossoming 

with peace, divided groups connected in Jesus, 

and a sky over the Twin Cities scintillating with 

hope.ó   

 

 

What I see for me  

This is visionary stuff, and can focus and  

direct our lives as individuals and as a communi-

ty if we will allow it to happen.  As I answer the 

question in my own life, I see my life continuing 

to be changed by Jesus Christ.  I am of no value 

to you as a priest, to my wife as a husband, to 

my sons as a Dad and to my neighbours as a 

friend if I donõt allow Christ to be òin chargeó or 

Lord of my life.  

 

What I see for us  

I see us continuing to offer the hospitality and 

welcome of Christ, to be a tolerant and inclu-

sive community that welcomes all people, with-

out exception, to a Church that comes together 

in Common Prayer, around a common altar, 

sharing a common cup.  I also see each and eve-

ry one of us, without exception, being invited 

into a deeper experience of God through Jesus 

Christ in the power of the Holy Spirit. 

 And I see us going out more as a com-

munity together, each of us without exception 

to do, as our Deacon Cindy Hillger reminds us 

each week as we depart: òOur worship is over, 

our service has begun, God sends us out into 

the world to do justice, to love kindness and to 

walk humbly with our God.ó 

 I invite you to join me, our clergy and 

staff, Wardens, vestry and lay leaders in letting 

your imaginations run wild!  What do you see 

God doing in your life, in our Church and in our 

community?   

 Holy Spirit, move in our lives, our Church 

and our community and give us a vision and help us 

to see of the world of Jesus Christ. 

Amen. 
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Farewell Monte & the Future of Music at St. Martinôs 
Farewell to Monte    

As Monte Mason recently 

shared in our Adult Forum, he 

has been planning on his retire-

ment for several years.  Monte 

has been a friend to many and 

an asset to our community.  

We will miss him!  And we will 

celebrate him well, with a fare-

well event that features Mon-

teõs own musical creations.   

    Please join for Monteõs last 

Sunday with us, on February 

8th, with the celebration of  a 

very special service of Even-

song at 4pm.  We will begin in 

the Sam Cook Room with a 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St. Martinõs People:  
Who are you?   

Thank you for welcoming us 

(Will, Marion & Court Parke) 

to St. Martin's! We are from 

Oklahoma City & moved to 

the Twin Cities in July of 2013 

after completing our medical 

training in Florida. Will is a 

retina surgeon & Marion is a 

podiatrist. Court is a busy 

toddler, who loves trains and 

dogs. 

Where do you live?   

We currently live in the Up-

town area of Minneapolis, but 

are looking to buy a home 

near Lake Minnetonka. 

How long have you at-

tended here?  

We first attended services in 

the fall of 2013, when Court 

was only four months old. 

What helped you ôAnchorõ 

here?  

The location initially drew us 

here. We have relatives near-

by & the building makes a 

striking first impression. We 

keep returning because of the 

remarkable friendliness of the 

St. Martin's family & the very 

fulfilling services. 

 What do you do outside 

of St. Martinõs?  

Court devotes his time to rail-

road engineering on the living 

room floor. Will and Marion 

enjoy golf, travel & consulting 

on the living room railroad 

construction. 

Whatõs best about St. 

Martinõs?   

We arrive feeling welcomed & 

leave with the feeling of peace 

and positivity for the week 

ahead. 

short concert by soloist Maria 

Jette, followed by the service in 

the Church with the Gregorian 

Singers and St. Martinõs own 

choir. 

    We will finish with a Festal 

Reception in the Sam Cook 

Room.  Please do plan on joining 

us to offer your own farewell to 

Monte.  RSVP by replying to the 

e-vite or calling the Church Of-

fice, by Sunday, Feb. 1st.  

     

Future of Music         

Our parish leadership has 

been planning on the transi-

tion in our worship leadership 

for 

St. Martinõs by the  

Lakeõs Mission  

Because we believe the  
Gospel transforms, renews 
and changes lives, St. Mar-
tinõs By-the-Lake is a  
vibrant Christian  
community welcoming all to 
Worship our God, Grow 
our Faith and Love our 
World.  

the past year.  We are com-

mitted to worship in the An-

glican Tradition.  In the short

-term we will seek an inter-

im Organist/Choirmaster to 

lead us through September.  

Our Search Committee will 

work to listen to the con-

gregation, with a discern-

ment process, as we seek a 

permanent Worship leader 

who will begin in the fall of 

2015, through a national 

search process.    

 

 
Guest Preacher  

Rev. Richard Coleman is 

preaching on Jan. 25th 

Many were moved by the 

Forum presentations led by 

the Rev. Richard Coleman, 

the Executive Director of 

Hope United Community 

Development Corporation 

in North Minneapolis,  back 

in the fall of 2014.  Rev. 

Coleman will be our guest 

preacher on Sunday, January 

25th at both services.  

  

St. Martinõs Annual 

Meeting  

The Annual Meeting will be 

held on Sunday, Feb. 1st at 

9:30am over a lite brunch in 

the Sam Cook Room.  

  

Farewell Monte: Even-

song Celebration!  

We will say farewell to our 

Organist. Choirmaster Mon-

te Mason on the occasion of 

his retirement with a very 

special Evensong, concert 

and Reception on Sunday, 

Feb. 8th at 4:00pm here at 

the Church.  Special guests 

include Soprano Maria Jette, 

the Gregorian Singers  and 

St. Martinõs very own 

Choir.  Please RSVP to the 

Church office, or respond to 

the e-vite. 

 

EpiscoBuilders Build  

Saturday, January 24 

EpiscoBuilders will be holding 

their next ôbuildõ Saturday, 

January 24 ð 8:30 a.m. to 4:00 

p.m. This is build is located at 

1746 Gettysburg Court, 

Golden Valley. 10-13 volun-

teers are needed for the day. 

Lunch is provided to volun-

teers. For more information 

or to volunteer your services, 

please contact Bruce Moulton 

mlakelandcp@aol.com 

Imagine, the World of 

Jesus Christ Forums  

Over the six weeks of Epiph-

any we will feature a number 

of our Faith in Action Mission 

partners, as well as other 

special guests.   

Jan. 25th     WeCAN 

Feb. 8th      EpiscoBuilders 

Feb. 15th    IOCP 

  

Splash Zone Art Show!  

Displayed during the annual 

meeting. Feb. 1, 2015 

The kids have been busy 

working on various art pro-

jects using the theme of 

"Light". They are working off 

the biblical quote from Isaiah; 

"Their lives will begin to glow 

in the darkness."   The chil-

dren's work is beautiful and 

Vestry News 

 

Much of the work of the St. Martinõs Vestry in-

volves  supporting the many ministries of our 

church. Each member of the Vestry is also a liaison 

(but not Chair) to one of our Ministry Teams. Our 
meetings provide an opportunity to share the 

work of the various Ministries to assure coordina-

tion with and support by other ministries in the 

church.  

 The reports from our various Ministries 

also allow the Vestry to make thoughtful allocation 

of our financial, physical and personnel resources.  

 

ñAlison Humphrey 
 

 

  
...Your faith, your family, your values! 

filled with light. Please be sure 

to come to church Feb.1st to 

admire their work. 

 

Navigate Youth:   

Really Big Lock -In is  

Coming!! ! 

Mark Your Calendars, and in-

vite your friends.  Our Really 

Big Lock In is back for 2015, 

starting at 7:00pm on March 

6th and ending at 8:00am on 

March 7th.  More details to 

follow. 

  

 Explore Membership  

@ St. Martin's  

We are thankful and grateful 

to God for the many seekers 

and guests who have begun to 

call St. Martinõs their 

home.  We will hold a three 

part New Memberõs Class 

over three Sundays.  Beginning 

at 9:30am, the first session 

meets Sunday, January 25th, 

upstairs in the Great 

Room.  The second session 

follows on Feb. 8th.  The third 

session meets as part of the 

Adult Forum in the Sam Cook 

Room on Feb. 22nd.  Please 

RSVP the Church Office.   

  

Feed My Starving  

Children  

SPLASH Zone would like to  

  Anchor Here... 

MN Adult & Teen Challenge at the Forum                    �6�W�����0�D�U�W�L�Q�·�V���I�U�L�H�Q�G�V����                       Our youth serving at the Westonka Foodshelf. 

invite all of St. Martin's parish 

family to join us on Saturday, 

February 21st from 9-11 as 

we go to Feed My Starving 

Children in Chanhassen. This 

is a great  event for all ages. 

Please reserve your spot with 

Martha Mason at martha-

mason@stmartinsbylake.org 

or sign up today in the Sam 

Cook Room. 
 

Help SPLASH Zone  

We are now collecting birthday 

party items to prepare birthday 

bags for WeCAN as a part of 

our Lenten outreach pro-

gram.  Please bring all donations 

(candles, favors, plates, balloons, 

cake mix, frosting, party hats, 

etc.) to the office of Martha Ma-

son, Coordinator for Children 

and Family Ministry by Sunday, 

February 22.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

T his week we will hold the final 

regular meeting of the 2014 

Vestry. 

 Among other business, we recognized the 

work of our retiring members:  

Gigi Jabbour; Gretchen Nord; and  

Gail Van Brunt. We are fortunate that all 

of these women were Vestry members 

and even more fortunate that they will 

continue to serve the church in other 

roles.   

 

 

 

 

On Sunday, February 1st, between the 

8:30 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. services, we 

will hold our Annual Meeting. This will 

be an opportunity to report on and cel-

ebrate our many achievements over the 

past year. I encourage you to attend, to 

participate in the election of our new 

leadership  and to ask questions. I also 

ask that you take time to thank those 

who have served us so well this past 

year.  

 

ñAlison Humphrey 

mailto:mlakelandcp@aol.com

